
 

Minutes of the meeting of the Llandyrnog 
Community Council held on the 17th 

June 2014 

 

Present:   A.Thomas.M.Parry,D.Humphreys,J.A.Jones, 

G.C.Evans,C.Griffith 

 

. 

Apologies:H.Wright,H.Wilson Jones, T.Evans 

 

The meeting was Chaired by Cllr.R.Griffith 

 

 

Community Policeman:  

PCSO 3428 was present and there were no major concerns in the area.  It 

was reported that CPSO Bellis had visited the area with a speed gun to 

monitor speed of cars at strategic points   at the request of the Community 

Council but no excessive speeds were recorded, but the matter would 

continue to be monitored 

 

 

 

 

Confirmation of Minutes 

 

 It was proposed and seconded that the minutes as presented were a 

true record of the proceedings of the  May meeting and signed by 

the Chair. 

 

Matters Arising 

 

 Public Access Defibrillator ( PAD) in addition to the £400 already 

donated by Mr and Mrs Barnett  two other donations has been 

received - £135.00 from Cytun and £73.37 from the Square 

Dealers.  Clerk explained that he had ordered the cabinet however 

the company (Turtle Engineering)  were out of stock and it would 

be delivered as soon as  stocks had been replenished. 

 



 land between bus stop opposite Maes Llan and Treborth  had still 

not been cut despite both Clerk and Cllr Parry reminding the 

Housing Department - Clerk to remind DCC again 

 

 Bridge between Llandyrnog and Llanynys had been re opened 

 

 Damaged style path 26 rear of  Ty'n Caeau - had been reported 

unknown whether work had been carried out - Clerk to check. 

 raintwater pipe to Cocoa Rooms - had been repaired. 

 Footpath Co Ordiators - still no response from DCC - Clerk to 

organise meeting and invite DCC 

 

Reports: 

 

 there were no reports. 

 

 

Correspondence 

 

 

 e mail DCC – confirmation of receipt of corresopondence 

regarding empty homes in Llandyrnog. 

 e mail DCC -  notification of review of services provided by 

Development Control 

 Clwyd Community Chest - AGM 10th July Trefnant 12:15 

 Un Llais Cymru - notification of meeting 24th June at Pentrefoelas  

 

 

    Financial Report 

 

Each member was given a written report confirming as follows: 

 

Receipts to date of £3819.00 against a budget of £11558.6 

Payments to date of £2685.13 against a budget of £10971.12 

 

reconciliation of treasurers account showing total of £7830.06 

reconciliation of business account showing total of £9238.67 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Matters for Payment 

 

J.A.Jones £50.00  

Mrs Rawsthorne £25.00  

Bryn Davies £83.63 plants £43.68, compost £28.98, Guttering 

£10.60 

Vale of Clwyd 

Carpets 

£35.00 cleaning of cocoa room carpets 

 

 

 

It was proposed and seconded that the above matters be cleared for 

payment. 

 

 

Planning Matters 

 

 

There were no planning matters to discuss 

 

Members Items: 

 

 

 

 leylandii trees opposite Waen Crossroad bus Stop  and in the 

garden of Glan Y wern Lodge were overgrown and encroaching 

onto Highway causing lorries to have to cross the white lines - 

Clerk to report to Highways. 

 various road signs - Speddyd area, Pen y Mount area and Brynllys 

area required attention - some obscured some been turned around - 

Clerk to look into matter further and action accordingly. 

 

 Hwylfa - DCC had promised scarrifying material to fill pot holes  

 ponding on road between Speddyd Land and Cerrig Llwydion - it 

was decided to see whether or not a site meeting could be 

organised between DCC and representatives of CC to see whether 

a proper drainage scheme could be programmed such is the 

concern about this matter. 

 matters of road safety in and around village square - this matter 

was raised again and Cllr Parry and Clerk confirmed that they had 



met the former DCC road safety - John Williams - on site 2013 but 

Mr Williams was of the opini officer on that it would be unwise to 

put in a drop kerb around the Clwyd House area - one would 

effectively be encouraging people to walk into oncoming traffic on 

a blind spot .  It was decided to re visit the matter and see whether 

a new road safety officer may have a different view.  Clerk to 

contact Marc Musgrave. 

 Members wished to thank Bryn Davies for his work on the 

roundabout. 

 

 

Any Other Business 

 

 Clerk presented the Risk Assessment Policy and approved the 

document. 

 

 

 

There  the meeting closed at 20:00 

 

date of next meeting - 15th July 

 

 

 

Signed................................. 

 

 

Date................................... 


